
Sherwood Charter School 

Healthy and Safe Schools Plan – Annual Statement 

February 2025 

(as required by OAR 581-022-2223) 

 

School Board, Staff, Parents, and Community, 

 

1.) Person responsible for maintaining this plan: 

Ms. Joy Raboli, Principal 

jraboli@sherwoodcharterschool.org 

503.925.8007 

 

2.) A copy of the Healthy and Safe Schools Plan may be obtained online at SCS Healthy and 

Safe Schools Plan or by emailing office@sherwoodcharterschool.org. The Plan is also 

available in hard copy for review at the Sherwood Charter School Office. 23264 SW 

Main St., Sherwood, OR 97140 

 

3.) Certification: 

Sherwood Charter School’s Healthy and Safe School Plan is up to date and all 

required testing has been completed as of the date above. 

 

4.) Summary of Improvements/Mitigation Conducted during 2024 

 

In 2023 all water sources were tested for lead in accordance with OAR 333-061-0400 

and OAR 581-022-2223. The full report is available on our website here: 

https://sherwoodcharterschool.org/resources/#1540839922107-ba0ac812-bdf8 

All results were below 20ppb, the EPA MCL (maximum contaminant level) for lead 

in public drinking water. 

 

In March 2024 we re-tested 2 water sources. Both came back under the threshold, but 

higher than zero. Signage was posted that the water was not for drinking and it was 

scheduled to be retested in 2025. 

 

We had limited pesticide applications or mitigation in 2024. We had 2 pesticide 

applications: weed control on April 19th and yellow jackets on September 20th. 

Information on the pesticides used can be found at the link below: 

 

April 19, 2024: 

https://sherwoodcharterschool.org/2024/04/04/healthy-and-safe-schools-plan-

notification-8/ 

 

September 20, 2024: 

https://sherwoodcharterschool.org/2024/09/19/integrated-pest-management-plan-

pesticide-notification/ 

 

Upcoming tests are as follows: 

Radon: To be tested every 10 years, next test will be in 2026. 

Lead in water: To be tested every 6 years, next comprehensive test will be in 2029. 
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